
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

President’s Message, January, 2011 

 

Greetings everyone, this will be a brief President’s Message.  The 711 Club’s January, 2011 

meeting was held on Wednesday January 12, 2011.  Chaplain Frank Russell was present and 

gave a benediction prior to lunch being served.   

 

A formal introduction of the club’s officers and Board of Directors were made, as there are 

several new faces. 

 

The problem of member “no shows” to meetings and lunches was discussed.  The club is re-

sponsible to pay for the lunches of members who commit to show but don’t.  Please be sure to 

let Frank Davidson know prior to the meeting if you commit to attend a meeting but are una-

ble to, and help rectify this. 

 

We have two speakers scheduled for the February meeting.  Richard Stensrud from the Coun-

ty retirement system will speak about the retirement system, its changes, the annual COLA, 

and other retirement issues that affect all of us.  I’ve also asked Don Judd to speak briefly 

about the Bruce Verhoeven Foundation and all that they do.   

 

I contacted the SSD Kenneth Royal range, and confirmed that our 

annual picnic and shoot will be held on Wednesday, May 11, 2011. 

Frank will be sending out a bulletin with the menu and other de-

tails.  Mike Garcia will be doing the catering which in the past has 

always been outstanding.  The SSD range will provide us with am-

munition as well.  The cost for all of this is only 15 dollars, the 

same as a regular lunch meeting.   
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2     John Thompson 

 

4     Carl  Stincelli 

 

5      Larry Laird 

 

6      Joe  Rye 

 

8     Al Chidester, 

        Bob Buckman 

 

9     Larry Stamm,  

         Michael Barroga 

 

11   Pat Ditlevsen,  

         Robert Mc Farland 

 

12    Charles Taverna 

 

14    Mike Dutra, 

         Larry Phoenix 

February Birthdays 

President 

Sam Gault 

(916) 253-3748 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Vice President 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 684-5344 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Secretary 

Marilyn Siefker 

(916) 961-4766 

Phillipmarilyn@aol.com 

Treasurer 

Frank Davidson 

(916) 362-6192 

Frankdavidson@prodigy.net 

10207 Rinda Drive 

Rancho Cordova, CA 95670 

Sergeant At Arms 

Judy Denton 

(916) 383-1282 

Board of Directors: 

Earl Evans 

Pat Keegan 

Richard Madrigal 

Sherry Matranga 

(916) 983-7687 

Clem Meier 

Paul Schmalz 

Past President 

Dave Evans 

(916) 253-3748 

Dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter Editor 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@comcast.net 

 

Website Host 

Xavier Lerch 

(530) 677-5577 

xlerch@711club.org 

2010 

711 Club Officers 

 

Please be sure to RSVP to Frank by the May 6th deadline so we can 

determine how much food we’ll need, and the range master will know 

how many members are shooting.  I realize this is still several months 

away, but these events have a way of creeping up on us before we 

know it. 

 

As always, if anyone has any suggestions for a speaker, improving our 

meetings, or anything else for the betterment of the club, please let me 

or Barbara know. 

 

Take care, and I will see you at the next meeting on Wednesday, Feb-

ruary 9. 

 

Sam 

 

 

 

 

 

16      Ron Howell 

 

17      Irv Hatfield, 

           Gary Bottini 

 

18      Kim Crews,  

           Jeffrey Gordon 

 

21      Rich Peretti 

 

25     Ron Cole 

 

26      Bart Reynolds 
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Meeting  Minutes 
 

Date: January 12, 2011   Location:  Elks Club, Rancho Cordova 

 

Called to order by: President Sam Gault   

 

Pledge of Allegiance” was recited by all present 

Followed by a Benediction offered by Chaplain Frank Russell  

Lunch was served at: 12:15 pm 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

 Officers          Board of Directors 

 

_X_ President Sam Gault     _X Sherry Matranga 

_X_ Vice President: Barbara Smith   _X Clem Meier 

_X_ Treasurer: Frank Davidson    ___Earl Evans 

_X_ Secretary: Marilyn Siefker    ___Paul Schmaltz    

_X_ Sgt. at Arms: Judy Denton     ___Pat Keegan     

_X_ Past President: Dave Evans    ___Richard Madrigal 

 

General Members Present:  48 

 

New Members: None Guests:  None 

 

President’s Report:  President Sam Gault introduced the 2011 Officers and Board of  

Directors.  Vice President is Barbara Smith, Secretary Marilyn Siefker, Treasurer Frank  

Davidson, and Sergeant at Arms Judy Denton.  The Board Members for 2011 are 

Sherry Matranga, Clem Meier, Earl Evans, Paul Schmaltz, Richard Madrigal and Pat Keegan.   

 

Treasurer’s Report:  $40,537.96 

 

Minutes from last meeting: There were no Minutes from the December Christmas Party 

 

New Business Chaplain Frank Russell invited the membership to join the Chaplaincy in a 

“Night at a Kings Game”.  It is scheduled for March 2, Kings vs. Portland.  Tickets can be 

purchased on line at www.groupsavemorefun.com/LawEnforcementChaplaincy or you can 

call the Chaplaincy directly at (916) 993-7785 or www.sacchaplains.com.  711 purchased 10 

tickets for the game.  Four (4) were returned to the Chaplaincy and the remaining 6 became 

raffle prizes at the end of the meeting.  

  

http://www.groupsavemorefun.com/LawEnforcementChaplaincy
http://www.sacchaplains.com/


Our Next Meeting  -  February 9th 
 

Rancho Cordova Elks Lodge 

11440 Elks Circle, Rancho Cordova 

11 AM Social hour 

12 noon Meeting and Lunch 

Followed by the raffle 

RSVP  

Frank Davidson by 

Friday, February 4th 

(916) 362-6192 

frankdavidson@prodigy.net 
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The membership was updated on the donations approved by the Board, $1,000 to Star 6, 

$1,000 to the Pig Bowl and $1,000 to a NCPOA scholarship in the name of the late 

Leo Hertoghe. 

 

Old Business:  Sam indicated that the Annual Range meeting will be held on May 11, 2011. 

Several guest speakers were suggest for future meeting, An Officer from the K-9 Unit,  

Richard Stensrud, Chief Executive Officer of the Employees’ Retirement System and a  

representative from Bruce Verhoven Fund were some of the suggestions. 

 

Sunshine Report: Get Well Cards were sent to Alex Magness, Dennis Schmidt and Frank 

Uhercik.  A thinking of you card was sent to Bev and Dick Price.  A sympathy card was sent 

to Joyce and Jim Feusi who lost their daughter and a sympathy card and check was sent to the 

family of Jack Ackerman.  It came to the attention of the membership during the meeting that 

unfortunately Frank Uhercik had passed way. 

 

The raffle was held and the free lunches were won by:   Jim Fox, Frank Davidson and  

Bob White 

 

 Meeting Adjourned at 1:30 pm              Next Meeting: February 9, 2011 

 

 Minutes Submitted by: Secretary Marilyn Siefker 
 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 


